

Minutes of a virtual meeting of Cherry Burton Parish Council held on Tuesday 13th April 2021 at 7.30pm.

Present:- Parish Councillors Peirson (in the Chair), Arandle, Baker, Dickinson, Huntsman, Lindsey, Sutcliffe and Wardale.

Clerk - J.Wardale

1 member of the public

ERY Cllr Greenwood

04/21/273 Apologies for absence
Cllr Jeffrey

04/21/274 Declarations of Interest
Cllr Peirson for allotments
Cllr Baker for Tennis Club

04/21/275 Minutes of the meeting held on 9th March 2021 were agreed and signed as a complete record.

04/21/276 Matters Arising not covered on the Agenda.
Lions Bench
The concrete base for this is due to be installed tomorrow and the bench next week.
Request for new salt bin on Linton Garth
A request has been submitted to ERYC.

04/21/277 ERYC Matters
(a) Highway Matters
Motorists keeping car engines idling outside the Shop and School.
A resident who lives opposite the shop had emailed with concerns about the number of motorists who do not switch their car engines when waiting outside the shop and School. The resident was concerned about the pollution caused
Resolved – to contact the School and possibly mention it in the Church newsletter and next PC newsletter and inform the resident.
Standing Orders suspended
Bishop Burton Road
Mt Tomkys addressed the meeting again. He had done a census at the end of March and the results had been circulated.
Cllr Arandle commented that the lack of pedestrians was due to the fact that everyone knows it is a busy road. Mr Tomkys said that Mr Sugden at ERYC had agreed to discuss the area with Mr Belotti and will be sending a report to the PC. The three ERYC Councillors have written supporting the campaign. He asked for further support from the PC, suggesting a newsletter and a survey about the proposal to pedestrianize Bishop Burton Road.
Standing Orders re-instated.
The Chair thanked Mr Tomkys and there was a discussion about the proposal. Cllr Lindsey felt that the current cycle path into Beverley was not used enough and had doubts that one on Bishop Burton Road would be used.
Cllr Peirson suggested looking at slowing traffic down rather than stopping it all together.

Cllr Dickinson did not support the proposal as he felt that the numbers of pedestrians did not justify it and it would add time to resident's journeys.

Resolved – to write to ERYC asking for clarification about any proposals. To consult with residents about how the situation could be improved and the possible pedestrianization of the road.

Hudson Way

Cllr Lindsey reported that he had been passed by a motorcycle going along the Hudson Way but did not have time to take any registration details.

Resolved – to monitor the situation.

(b) Devolution Information

ERY Cllr Greenwood had forwarded a copy of a letter from Bishop Burton PC who were objecting to the proposed formation of a combined authority with Hull.

Cllr Lindsey expressed concern about the lack of consultation and about the contrasting rural and urban areas. It was felt that it would happen anyway.

Resolved – Cllr Lindsey agreed to pull together a letter to ERYC expressing concerns about the lack of consultation.

(c) Village Walkabout

This is due to take place on Thursday 3rd June 2021 at 9.30am. Due to COVID restrictions only one member of the Parish Council would be able to attend, along with one representative from ERYC.

Resolved – to have a pre-walkabout to highlight any concerns.

Cllrs Baker, Wardale and Huntsman agreed to arrange a convenient time.

04/21/278

Correspondence received:-

ERNLLCA and ERYC information re virtual meetings

The current legislation permitting remote meetings comes to an end on 7th May 2021 and is unlikely to be renewed. There was a discussion about the logistics of having the Annual Parish Meeting in the Village Hall with a booking system in place to limit numbers. This would depend on the legislation.

Resolved – to bring the May meeting forward to the 4th May so it can be held virtually and investigate the use of the Village Hall.

Request to improve book kiosk

Mike Ralphs had emailed asking if the PC would pay for a new village noticeboard for the kiosk and materials to paint the box in the summer.

Resolved – this was agreed.

Information re Project Gigabit

Graham Stuart MP had written publicising Project Gigabit to install full fibre broadband using Government funding through KCOM. Cllr Greenwood reported that Leconfield PC had just had a presentation from KCOM about Project Gigabit.

Resolved – to ask for further information and arrange a presentation if possible.

Suggestions for future newsletters

Sam Kneeshaw had offered to help to pull together a village newsletter, combining the PC news with Village Hall and explore including other village

organisations. She suggested some software that she has been using, but there were some concerns about the cost of it. There was a discussion about how many newsletters would be done per year and it was suggested one A4 sheet per quarter/half year, with the Village Hall articles on the other side.

Resolved – that the PC were interested in principle and Cllr Peirson agreed to liaise with Mrs Kneeshaw.

Petition re Full Sutton Prison

Information about this had been received and circulated.

Consultation Scotland to England Green Link project

Information about this had been received and circulated.

Enquiry about a memorial bench

Belinda Brown had emailed asking if the family could donate a memorial bench in memory of her father Danny. They suggested the area of grass at the top of Canada Drive, opposite the Village Green. There was a discussion about the site and Cllr Peirson expressed some concerns about the possibility of it causing nuisance. He suggested putting a plaque on the current bench on Main Street.

Resolved – to discuss with the family to see what they would like to do.

04/21/279

Finance

(a) Accounts for payment

The following payments were agreed:-

J.Wardale	Salary March	£ 333.19
ERNLLCA	Annual subscription	£ 643.14
ERNLLCA	Training session	£ 18.00
O. Scurry	Tree work	£2000.00
RJN Contracting	Hedge cutting Sfield	£ 96.00
Zurich Municipal	PC & Sfield insurance	£2011.41
Cllr Peirson	Stakes for allot. repairs	£ 11.88
TA Plumbing	Allot. tap repairs	
ERYC	Tennis court planning app	£ 259.00
ERYC	Sportsfield 1/2 year rent	£1300.00
ERYC	Play area ½ year rent	£ 68.00
ERYC	Sfield waste contract	£ 142.74
Eon	Sfield lights supply	£ 58.34
SFMC	Remaining funding allo.	£2205.00
Benchmark	Picnic Table	£ 288.00

04/21/280

The annual accounts were presented, and notice of the Annual Audit had been received.

Resolved – to sign the Annual Governance Statement.

04/21/281

Village Infrastructure

(a) **Planning applications**

21/00855 Erection extension 92 Canada Drive – no observations.

21/00932 Erection replacement dwelling Park House Farm, Malton Road – no observations.

Notice of decision by ERYC

20/04044 Erection extension 59 Canada Drive – planning permission granted with conditions.

(b) Sportsfield

The Tennis Club **planning application** for the floodlights has been submitted. Cllr Baker reported that the work to **refurbish the changing rooms** had begun and should last about four weeks. Grant funding has been agreed.

The **lease renewal for the Dog Field** will be due soon.

More **plants and a new picnic bench** have been purchased for the nature walk.

Cllr Baker also reported that he is investigating a **possible Football Association grant** to spray and feed the football pitches. Five teams are now playing on the Sportsfield.

Allotments

One of the allotment holders had emailed expressing concern about the new footpath which he feels is encouraging people to wander into the allotments and he has concerns about security. There was a discussion about whether more visibility might improve security and discourage vandalism.

A new fence/barrier was discussed, and Cllr Peirson suggested a wire fence initially with hedging that would naturalise the area. Cllr Baker agreed that some sort of boundary was necessary.

Resolved – to investigate getting a fence/hedge.

The tap had been repaired at the Highgate site and Cllr Peirson mentioned that the water system at the Bishop Burton site also needs improving. He agreed to assess it and report back.

04/21/282

Community Issues

(a) Pond

The Chair had asked for legal advice about getting the boundary registered. The Probation Service had been contacted some time ago about the possibility of getting offenders to paint the fence, but COVID restrictions had stopped this.

Resolved – to enquire again.

04/21/283

Local Councils Award Scheme

Cllr Lindsay discussed the progress so far with the award. He agreed to arrange a meeting with sub-group to discuss renewal of documents and getting it signed off by the PC.

The Community Engagement Strategy had been circulated and some comments had been received, but others were welcome.

04/21/284

Personnel Issues

Terms of reference had been pulled together and the policy needs to be discussed with the Personnel sub-group.

04/21/285

Agreed items for publication

Resolved – to publish the redacted minutes and current planning applications on the website.

The meeting ended at 9.20pm.

